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 Term 2, Week 2 10 May 2019

Calendar
May
Tues 14 - Fri 24 NAPLAN Online

Wednesday 15 P & C Meeting
6:00pm In the Library

Friday 17 Walk Safely to School Day
9:10am - 3:10pm

Friday 17  Year 1 Geography Excursion
Note to follow

Friday 17 Year 5 Opportunity class 2020
Application website closes at 5:00pm. Late applications 
will generally not be accepted

Friday 17 Year 3 Major Excursion - Dubbo
2nd Installment - $30.00

Friday 17 Tennis Knockout
Note to follow

Monday 20 Rugby League Knockout Gala Day

Thursday 23 Zone Softball and Gala Day - Boys

Friday 24 Year 6 Major Excursion - Canberra
3rd Installment - $100.00

Friday 24 Year 5 Major Excursion - Point Wolstoncroft
3rd Installment - $60.00

Friday 24 Zone Cross Country
Note to follow

Monday 27 Zone Netball and Gala Day

Monday 27 NAPLAN online window closes

Tuesday 28 - 30 PSSA Boys Football (Soccer) - Bathurst

Wednesday 29 Gunnedah School Choir Eisteddfod

Wednesday 29 Responsible Pet Program
9:10am - 2:10pm 

Thursday 30  Brainstorm Productions - 'The Human Race'
K-6

Thursday 30 Zone Girls Softball
Note to follow 

Friday 31 Girls and Boys Touch Trials

June
Wednesday 12 Festival Of Choral Music

2nd Installmaent - $85.00

GRIP LEADERSHIP TRAINING.

The SRC, several other Year 6 students and Mrs 
Falkenmire attended a GRIP leadership training day at 
Tamworth town Hall on Tuesday. 

What a wonderful experience. Students were shown the 
true qualities of a valued leader and how to be one of 
those. 
These included:
Leaders work together to solve problems.
Leaders meet the needs of others and their school.
Leaders contribute to what is around them.
Leaders look for opportunities to influence others.
Leaders can create positive change.

LEADERS HAVE FUN!!!

We look forward to sharing some positive ideas in the near 
future at our school.
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Leonie Byrne, Principal

Student Duty of Care
I am concerned about the number of students who are arriving at school before 8.40am each day. For industrial 
and Work, Health and Safety reasons we are unable to ensure the safety of your children before this time. 

Children are required to sit quietly if they arrive early as teachers are not on duty until 8:40am. Students who repeatedly 
refuse to follow this requirement will not be able to arrive early. There are local services available for before and after 
school to provide care for your child. There is information at the front office if you require these services. 

Thank you for your understanding and support regarding our students.

 
NAPLAN  
A reminder that students in Years 3 and 5 will sit the 
NAPLAN examinations next week. It is important that 
all students attend on Tuesday 14, Wednesday 15 and 
Thursday 16 May to be included in these tests. 

Students should not worry about these tests as doing their 
best is all that is required. The NAPLAN test results are 
used to inform the direction teaching should take to meet 
your child’s needs. 

I wish our Year 3 and 5 students every success.

Cross Country
Tamworth Souths' Cross Country event was a great 
success. Even though the weather turned cold and 
windy it didn't break the wonderful spirit of our children, 
considering the windy conditions they all ran well with lots 
of enthusiasm. 

Thank you to Mrs Falkenmire for her organisation around 
this event. 

Thanks to all our students for the wonderful determination 
they demonstrated running in this challenging event. Also, 
a big thanks to all the parents and carers who came along 
to help cheer on all the runners.

Mother’s Day
Lastly, I would like to wish all the Mothers, Aunties, 
Grandmothers and Special Friends in our students’ lives a 
very happy Mothers’ Day.

I am inspired every day by the strong, loving, devoted, 
inspiring and wonderful mothers that our Tamworth South 
students are lucky to have in their lives.

I wish all a happy Mothers’ Day on Sunday.

GRIP
 Leadership Training
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Are You A Parent of a Child Aged 2 to 12?

The Parenting and Family Support Centre at the University of 
Queensland is conducting research into parents’ opinions about 
parenting and parenting programs. 

If you have a child between 2 and 12 years, we would love to hear 
your views on parenting and the services that are available to you 
as a parent. You will need to complete a short survey

To find out more or to participate please visit:
https://exp.psy.uq.edu.au/parenting

Researchers from the University of Queensland are conducting 
research into parents’ opinions about parenting and parenting 
programs.

If you have a child between 2 and 12 years, we would love to hear 
your views on parenting and the services that are available to you 
as a parent. You will need to complete a short survey. 

To find out more, please visit: 
https://exp.psy.uq.edu.au/parenting

Weekly tip: homework routines

In May, our weekly tips are aimed at dads with primary 
school kids.

This week, we're thinking about how you can help your 
child establish a good homework routine.

•Most children start getting homework from the first year 
of school – practicing reading, spelling, writing and 
arithmetic initially - but evolving into larger, more complex 
research projects later on.

•Encourage your child by establishing a routine where you 
can sit with them, or nearby, while they work. 

•If you can't always be around while they're working, 
another way to do this is setting a time for you to review 
their work together once they've had a go. 

•Be available to test their spelling, listen to their reading, 
and guide them if they can't see the solution to a problem 
or don't  know where to look for information.

•Try to avoid simply answering their questions, guide them 
to find the answer for themselves.

•Take an interest in what they are learning about – you 
might learn something too. 

•Create routine for play time and homework time after 
school so they can understand what's expected of them 
each week.
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You have been Caught

Catch it Awards
Vedran Duric - S1 19

Kohden Wadling - S1 19
Eliza West - S1 19

Terrence Sullivan - S3 01
Lucas Hobbs - S2 08
Jayda Cross - S2 28

 

Week 2
Taylah Bell - S3 36
Silhouette for ANZAC Art
Rikki-Lee Rowe - S3 36
Silhouette for ANZAC Art
Coopa Davies - SE 29
Fantastic and engaging narrative 
writing
Mia Wall - S2 09
Crocodile adventure narrative
Maddison Marshall - S2 09
Great family narrative
Amelia Langford - S3 12
The Lorax
Makenzie Noble - S3 12
The Lorax
Matilda Cozens - S3 12
The Lorax
Bianca Woods - S3 12
Diarama
Pyper Webster - S1 22
Diarama

Principal's 
Ribbons

Term 2 Assemblies
Week Infants K-2 Primary 3-6

3 16 May S1 18 17 May No Item

4 23 May S1 19 24 May S3 04

5 30 May ES1 17 31 May S2 08

6 6 June ES1 35 7 June S3 11

This information is subject to change
 at short notice

Week 2
 Assembly Awards

Year K-2 Awards
Students of the Week
Addison Dwyer, Tallara Livermore, 
Charlotte Birt, Bentley Kemenvary, 
Maya Jones, Hollie Marshall, Sienna 
Davis, Savannah Shipley, Charlette 
McKeon, Jett Crockatt, Jordan 
Blanch.
Achievement Award
Lakeisha Ellis, Tymeeka O'Leary, 
Ashton Withers, Emily Hammond, 
Kaiden Leigh, Vedran Duric, Tyson 
Gibbs, Bailey Rickard, Xavier Ross, 
Arley Johnston, Beau Dietrich. 

Week 2
 

Uniform Award
ES1 17

Assembly Award
S1 18

Excursion Reminder:

Year 3 Dubbo Excursion - $50.00
Year 4 Sydney Excursion - $50.00

Excursion deposits are still being 
accepted through the front office. 

We would love to see as many 
students as possible attend and 
enjoy the wonderful experiences on 
offer.

School Banking 
School Banking 

Wednesday of each Week. 
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Sports News
'Tamworth Sporting Challenge'

This is a lighted challenge between local sports to see who can
donate the most blood and plasma in 3 months.
 
The challenge is running from 1/6/19 -31/08/19. It's very easy 
to start donating blood, just follow the steps online at
www.donateblood.com.au.



Newsletter Page 7

Canteen News
Late lunch orders
Due to large numbers of late lunch orders and emergency 
lunches, the Canteen Committee has decided that 
any orders after 9:30am will be sandwiches ONLY NO 
exceptions.

NO Phone Orders Accepted:
Unfortunately due to the large numbers of lunch 
orders the Canteen is unable to process anymore 
phone orders. All orders are to be placed at the 
Canteen.

Wednesday 5 June 2019 at 2:00pm in the canteen.

The school canteen runs on volunteers and we are in 
need of some more volunteers ready for immediate start.

Canteen Roster

Term 2
13 May - 17 May
Monday  Kerry Cramp, Annette Ward

Tuesday  Annette Ward
  Michelle Summers - when available
Wednesday  Julie Davis, Anne Marie Mitchell, 
  Paula Zammit - when available
Thursday  Annette Ward, Roberta Boney
Friday  Enas Elbitar, Kerry Roberts,
  Amanda Claudel, Lisina Monk

19 May - 24 May
Monday  Kerry Cramp, Annette Ward
Tuesday  Annette Ward, Gwen Arthur,
  Michelle Summers - when available
Wednesday   Julie Davis, Anne Marie Mitchell,
  Paula Zammit - when available
Thursday  Annette Ward, Roberta Boney
Friday  Enas Elbitar, Kerry Roberts,
  Amanda Claudel, Lisina Monk

Chris Knee - Canteen

Parents and Citizens
Our P&C meetings are held in the Library on the third 
Wednesday of the month at 6:00pm. 
Next P&C Meeting will be on
Wednesday 2 May
Which will be held at the NEW time of 6:00pm in the 
School Library.

All Parents, Grandparents and Guardians are welcome to 
attend. We welcome new volunteers and members.

Clothing Pool
Term 2 changes for the Clothing Pool 
The clothing pool hours have changed for Term 2. Due to 
some work changes there will be no set opening hours. If 
you need the clothing pool, you will need to see Michelle 
Weber in the school canteen between 8:30am and 2:00pm.
If you have any queries please email us on 

tspspandc@gmail.com 
or you can leave a message at the office and it will be 
passed on to the Clothing Pool. 

The clothing pool is now stocking short socks in assorted 
sizes in bottle green, grey and white. They cost $4.00 a 
pair.

Canteen - School Hats
Due to the large number of enquires about hats with a tie 
under the chin, we have sourced hats with a tie on the 
crown.

All hats will be at a new price of $10.00

mailto:tspspandc%40gmail.com?subject=
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